Rine Minoter CC/2 CDP3/2 CONFIDENTIAL Foreign and Commonwealth Office London SW1A 2AH 3 October 1986 L'svellent Dear Charles US/Soviet Reykjavik Meeting You will wish to know that our Embassy in Reykjavik have been asked, on a contingency basis, whether HM Ambassador's Residence could be used between 8 and 13 October to house the President, the Secretary of State or the National Security Adviser plus appropriate staff. (There is at present an interval in Reykjavik between our former Ambassador's departure and his successor's arrival; but the new Ambassador will travel to Reykjavik to be there for the meeting - and will stay with the Head of Chancery.) The Americans will probably be making a formal request this morning. We are instructing our Embassy to agree full-heartedly to such a request, provided that no extra expenditure accrues to HMG and that the Residence is not used for press facilities. Yours ever, Colin Budd

(C R Budd) Private Secretary

C D Powell Esq 10 Downing Street